
  

Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House 

Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 

248. 

My name is Wendy L Swoboda and I am retired from Nationwide Childrens Hospital.  The 

reason I support House Bill 248 is because imposing mandates for masks, “vaccinations” and I 

call it such loosely since it is a whole new class of injection, is because I believe all American 

citizens have the right of choice when it comes to their health, their body and their children.  I 

worry about the physical, social, educational and mental harm these mandates have on my 

grandchildren.  Masks in school hinder learning and communication.  Many learned citizens 

(including Fauci) have written opinions on the health risks of long term mask wearing (including 

bacterial disease).  Please preserve our liberties.  Please pass HB248.  

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of 

House Bill 248. 

 

Sincerely, 

Wendy L. Swoboda 

Lifelong Ohio resident 

 


